RYLA - May 6, 1988

The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. Present were: Warren Holm, David Bevins, Stan Haas, Phil Kendall, Kevin Farrel, Murph Widdowfield, Clark Lupton, Marc Lemeuix and Sue Mendenhall.

Warren reported that to date we have \$15,175. Bills were called for and submitted to Warren.

David stated we have 124 reservations that breakdown as follows: 55 totally paid, 35 with deposit, 18 with no payment and 16 word of mouth. May 11th is the day we must make a final commitment to the YMCA camp. We agreed to commit to 125 with a 10% adjustment either way. The clubs we have not heard from were assigned to people who will call them and get back to David Bevans by Tuesday May 10th.

The clubs that have been offered scholarships were discussed along with transportation of students from Wyoming.

The daily schedule and speakers were discussed at great length.

David Bevans was appointed counselor chairman.

The sports events were discussed and agreed on to be miniature golf, volleyball, tug of war, hoop shoot and frisbee toss. Jazzerize will be dropped totally.

The people who have applied to be camp counselors were listed and discussed.

The t-shirts for the campers and counselors, the notebooks and the name badges have been ordered.

David motioned "To approve the engraved pin as a speakers gift". The motion passed.

Kevin motion "We approve the acquisition of the group picture for all participants ahead of time." The motion was seconded and passed.

The group then toured the facilities we will be using in July.

The next meeting will be Cheyenne, Wyoming at 10:00 a.m. June 18th.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectively submitted,

Susan A. Mendenhall